Meeting Minutes for PA Lifesharing Coalition
4/16/15
1. PATH Update 

a.Training Committee  – enlisted more members.  Kathy Trumbore and Stephanie Brown will be co-chairs.  Kristi Speaking, Ashley Landis, and Christine Schopf also volunteered for the committee.  A conference call will be scheduled to determine next project.

b.Legislative Committee - Congressman Murt remains active as a LS advocate
c.Conference Committee- Conference scheduled 10/19 & 10/20 at State College.  David Hingsburger will be Keynote Speaker.  Speakers and sessions have all been determined.  For Sponsorship Opportunities or questions regarding the conference, contact Jamie Walker at walker@westmoreland.swsix.com.  If LS providers are interested in serving on a panel, contact Jen Tomaino at Jen.Tomaino@hrcinc.org.

2. Focus group update
Group met w/Ron Melusky and Joi Bennett , who is in charge of Money Follows the Person (MFP) initiative via conference call.

Movement within LS- ODP needs to pull data out of HCSIS and track how many people are leaving in agencies and why.   Agencies are tracking reasons why LS numbers are down. (on-going regional agenda item)
LS Newsletter from ODP – Will this be continued?
Providing LS service prior to License-Attorney General  could show up and investigate if service is occurring prior to license.  Could be labeled Medicare Fraud.  PAR has 2 flow charts.  PAR considers this a top priority to have brought  to forefront.  Encouraging LSPs to reach out to legislators.  Kathy Trumbore asked PAR to compose a letter to send out to legislators requesting resolution.  Agencies could also use this as a tool.

Home adaptations - ODP will check to see how agencies can get adaptations completed and bill on first day of admission.

Money Follows the Person- Several years ago Coalition did presentations at state institutions.  Stephanie Brown to send copy of presentations to Joi.

$5000 transition intitiative that providers would be eligible for when transitioning someone out of institution, ICF/MR, nursing home or psychiatric hospital.  To be used for home adaptations, visits, etc.  Joi to send out MFP guidelines.

 Benjamin Settlement.  Providers should make regular visits to Benjamin Settlement website, as they are updated regularly.  Ron emphasized that anything that a provider would need to make a match would be provided, including but not limited to, home and vehicle adaptations.   Can develop a high cost, customized budget.

Promise Application ODP added a line item for respite to include DOL requirements to pay respite providers as employees.  Ron asked if Promise applications have been back dated.    Some providers have been.  Waiting for official answer.  
Expedite an enrollment application-  If you submitted for initiative money and haven’t received your Promise application approved, email your regional contact and cc Ron (rmelusky@pa.gov) so that he can address billing.

LS initiative of $5,000 will be requested for FY16 budget
Promise Billing – Delay of application being processed is due to extensive screening applications of Affordalbe Care Act.  ODP  is restructuring staff to reduce delays.  Agencies should see improvement in a few months.  Agencies also need to submit complete applications; otherwise, delays will ensue.
DOL – will be a ruling in May.  Be sure to talk to your attorneys
There are all new deputies in new administration.
SCO training that was developed by the Coalition Training Committee is not mandated but recommended  for SC’s.  Must go through ODP legal process.
Chapter 6100s – no news

Requested an ODP organizational chart with job descriptions

Next Focus group meeting is on 6/17 from 1-3 in Harrisburg
3. ODP Communications:

a.Review of Archiving Obsolete ODP Communication—ODP will autoarchive their lists of memos, as some maybe outdated

b.ODP Announcement 024-15-Outcome Training is new required Training.  See memo for trainings within your region.
4. Incident Report Finalization:  Memo 025-15 reinforces the 30 day requirement for finalization for incident or notification of extension.  If investigation, an investigator must be assigned within 24 hours and conduct 1st interview within 1st 24 hours.  If you aren’t ready to finalize within 30 days, give extension.
5.
Emergency Preparedness Trainings

        Free 3 trainings are offered in Harrisburg on 4/22, 23, and 24 and in Pittsburgh on 4/25, 26, and 27.  Trainings are to inform all stakeholders to create emergency plans.  Info available at Temple University’s Institute on Disabilities.
6. Discussion around calculation of stipends:
        a.  How do agencies determine the amount of stipend that is given to a provider family based on the needs of the individual to be served?

b.  Does your agency have a scale you use related to determining difficulty of care based on physical challenges, behavioral challenges , time needed for supervision, etc.

Answer:   Providers have many different ways for calculating stipends.  Some agencies have a base stipend depending on whether the home is licensed or unlicensed.  Other agencies base on level of care, using a three tier scale.  Send suggestions to Stephanie Brown (sbrown@kencrest.org)  regarding level of care for stipends and respite providers.  Maryann Henning from Lake Shore provided her stipend scale that was developed with the agencies and the count.   See attachment to meeting minutes for reference. (regional agenda item)
7.  Outcome Section Training:  Communication 030-15.  Trainings scheduled in May-June in all regions.  First priorities to SCOs and AEs and then Provider agencies.  Check ODP mailing for trainings in your regions.
8. Possibility of permitting Lifesharing with extended family members – Foster care currently does this through ‘kinship care.’  Mel  previously researched Article 10 of welfare code, and mother and father can’t be paid, and PAR has decided not to fight this.  Instead, they are working to see if other family members could do this in an effort to expand Lifesharing.  For each job in the work force there are 4 people to fill it.  Opening LS to other family members  would provide additional opportunities for people.  There are models of kinship care in other countries.  PAR requested feedback from Coalition.   Issues discussed include:  difficulty around licensing, enforcement of LS requirements, i.e., training.  General consensus was that the idea would be a good one provided, there was proper oversight and enforcement of provider contract.  Recommendations include:  family homes must be unlicensed, family members should exclude legal guardians.  Send your feedback to Maggie Rothenberger. (Regional agenda item).
9. Next Lifesharing State Coalition Meeting will be at Camp Hill.  Matt Jones, Director of BHSL, will answer LS questions.  Send Licensing questions to Stephanie Brown so that she can forward them to Matt by June 1.  (Regional agenda item).

I0.
PAR Conference dates are November 9, 10, and 11 at the Hilton in Harrisburg.
11    Licensing issues – Mantoux for families every two years continues to be an issue

      12    Regional updates – Many regions canceled their meetings due to weather.  See PA Lifesharing

              website for next regional meetings and locations.

